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Minutes from the Meeting of June 7, 2017 
 
Board Members: Ann Coyne (chair), Laurance Kimbrough, Ted Robitaille, Beverly Sealey, and Lucy Murray-
Brown. 
 
City Staff: Executive Secretary Brian Corr, Project Coordinator Crystal Rosa 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes 
The Board reviewed the minutes of April 26, 2017, regular meeting and approved them unanimously on a 
motion from Board Member Kimbrough, seconded by Board Member Sealey. 
 
Executive Secretary’s Report 

• Exec. Secretary Corr reported that he has participated in the interviews for the new Police 
Commissioner. 

• Exec. Secretary Corr announced the City of Cambridge’s 3rd Annual Gun Buy Back in partnership with 
the Public Health Department, Peace Commission, Police Department and local faith communities. The 
Gun Buy Back will be held on Saturday, June 10 at Pentecostal Tabernacle North and Reservoir Church. 

• Exec. Secretary Corr has been part of planning the annual conference for the National Association for 
Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) entitled “Civilian Oversight in a Changing 
Landscape,” scheduled for September 10-14 in Spokane, Washington. 

• Exec. Secretary Corr is traveling to Arizona State University’s School of Criminology and Criminal 
Justice in Phoenix on Saturday, June 10 for the 2017 NACOLE Academic Symposium at the Center for 
Violence Prevention and Community Safety. There will be approximately 40 attendees and select 
conference papers will be published in “Policing: An International Journal of Police Strategies and 
Management.” 

• Exec. Secretary Corr will be representing NACOLE and the City of Cambridge at the annual conference 
for the National Organization of Black Law Enforcement Executives (NOBLE) in Atlanta at the end of 
July.  

 
New Business 
No new business. 

 
Adjournment 
Board Member Kimbrough moved that the Board adjourn. The motion was seconded by Board Member 
Robitaille and approved unanimously.  
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